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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To advise the Committee of the process for approving the Council’s latest Implementing Electronic Government (IEG) statement – IEG6. 

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

 Council Ambitions
E-Government will transform services, making them more accessible, convenient, responsive and cost effective.

 Community Objectives
E-Government will make the Council more open, accountable, inclusive and better able to lead our community.  It will help promote local economic vitality.

 Corporate Priorities
E-Government will help modernise local government, enhancing the quality of local services and the effectiveness of local democracy.  Allowing the Council and our local communities to develop an overall vision for our area.

2
BACKGROUND
2.1 The IEG Statement is a statutory return required by ODPM and is an essential part of the national monitoring process for assessing electronic local service delivery capability against the annual targets and supports the aims of the National Strategy for local e-Government.  It is also an important feedback mechanism for assessing the Council's progress and the use of IEG funding. 

2.2 The IEG6 return has a deadline of 10th April 2006 and ideally requires approval by Full Council. In common with previous years the timing of this Councils Committee cycle does not accord well with this deadline so the document has always been approved by the e-Government Steering Group and then formally approved retrospectively by Policy and Finance Committee/ Council after the statutory deadline, with any amendments identified to ODPM as necessary.  

2.3 ODPM have been consulted about this proposal and are happy with the proposed arrangements. 

2.4 The e-Government Steering Group comprises of Councillors John Hill, David Eccleston and Allan Knox, Chief Executive, Director of Finance, I.T. Manager, Corporate Services Manager and the E-Government Officer.  

3        PROPOSAL   

3.1 This report is to advise Committee that the IEG6 Statement will be agreed by the   IEG Steering Group in time for returning to ODPM before 10th April.

3.2 A report detailing the IEG6 Statement will be brought to the next cycle of this Committee in June to seek formal (retrospective) approval. Any comments or amendments to the Statement that arise will be communicated to the ODPM at that time.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

Resources: (a) Financial - none (b) Staff –none

Technical, Environmental and Legal: none.

Political: none.

Reputation: none

5
RECOMMENDATION
5.1
That the Committee note the proposed process for approving the IEG6 Statement and await a further report detailing the Statement to the next cycle of this Committee.
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